Municipality of Central Manitoulin Safety, Security and Health Committee Minutes October 19th, 2016

Attending: Chairperson Councillor L. Farquhar, Mayor Richard Stephens, Councillors Baran, D. Stephens and Taylor along with the Fire Chief and the Administrative Assistant.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION: A. Baran and D. Stephens

That the agenda be approved with the addition of items 7e) Fire Chief Service Award......carried.

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

There were no delegations.

MOTION: D. Stephens and Baran

That the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Safety, Security and Health Committee, held on August 23rd, 2016 be approved as circulated......carried.

211 Ontario and Fire Ban protocol will be discussed at next meeting.

MOTION: T. Taylor and R. Stephens

That we recommend to Council to accept the Manitoulin Centennial Manor Board Minutes of July 21st, 2016......carried.

MOTION: T. Taylor and A. Baran

That we recommend to Council to budget \$521,931.00 in the 2017 budget for O.P.P. Policing, as called for in the O.P.P. Billing Statement for Central Manitoulin.....carried.

Emergency Planning was discussed. The Municipality is working on our Annual Municipal Maintenance Checklist 2016, which needs to be submitted to the Ontario Fire Marshall's office by December 31st, 2016.

The Safety, Security and Health Committee would like to congratulate our Fire Chief John Reid on receiving his 30 Year Service Award from Ross Nichols of the Ontario Fire Marshall's Office. Chief Reid went to Sudbury on October 6th, 2016 for the presentation of his service medal.

Chief Reid was the Fire Chief of the former Campbell Township prior to amalgamation, and actually has been a firefighter for 31 years. We are proud of Chief Reid and the time and dedication John puts into our Central Manitoulin Fire Department, and we ask that Council acknowledge Chief Reid's milestone accomplishment.

MOTION: A. Baran and T. Taylor

That we recommend to Council that the Safety, Security, and Health Committee Expenditure Report ending September 30th, 2016, be approved......carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. on a motion made by Councillor T. Taylor.